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 New Members,   
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Teri and Erik Hjelle 

 

Winter  
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7th! 



 Announcements 

          
RightNow Media 

 
RightNow Media is a streaming  

video library of free Bible Studies. 
We believe the mission of the 

 church matters, 
And we’ve seen how God can 
change lives through video  

resources. If you are interested in 
joining RightNow Media, at no 

charge,  
contact Michelle at the church  

office at 605-438-9672. 

Blessed Be Meals  

will  

resume in October.  

 

Mark Your Calendars! 

 

 September 7th– Rally Sunday with Potluck Dinner 

 

     September 17th– Dynamic Disciples Resumes 

 

      September 21st– Living Word Warriors Cancer Walk Team  

                 Cornhole Tournament 

     

    September 28th– Mission Sunday Guest Pastor Bill Moberly 

                                               Potluck Dinner 

Living Word  
Apparel Orders will 
be taken through  
September 14th.  

Order forms are on 
the table in the  
Fellowship Hall.  

  

 

Join us on Thursdays at 6:30 

for fellowship and discussion as we view 

Season Three of this historical  
drama based on the life of Jesus and those 

who knew him.  
Resumes September 18th 

Dynamic  

Disciples  

Resumes  

September 17th 

at 3:30! 



"Women's Connection" 

an affiliate of Stonecroft Ministries, meeting will be held at Central Church, Milbank, SD on  

September 16, 2025 at 1:30 – 3:00 P.M, in the church fellowship hall. 

 

       Tickets: $5.00 –Refreshments will be served 

Speaker - Carlotta Rasmussen of Jamestown, ND "Paint and Repurpose  

" Special Feature - StoneCroft Silent Auction Fundraiser  

 

Come enjoy a "Fall Festival " of baked items, homemade candy, and jams,, hand crafted items, pro-

duce and other gift ideas. 

Music - Piano by Vicki Strege 

Come enjoy an afternoon of fellowship together with women in our area. 

For reservations: please contact: 

Peg Dohrer – (605)949-0311 – pldohrer@itcmilbank.com. 

 

Quilting resumes in 

 September! Quilters 

meet at 9:00am on the 

Second and Fourth  

Tuesday of every month. 

Extra hands are needed, 

and everyone is welcome 

to join, regardless of skill! 

This event is also available at our 

church via Zoom. Please sign up on 

the registration form on the table in 

the Fellowship Hall. 
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Dear Friends at Living Word, 

 I want to thank you for all of your thoughts and  
prayers since I fell in front of our Living Word Church in Mil-

bank in February of 2023.  
I was so sure I would be all better in a short time, but God 

had other plans. It looks like I will be using a walker as long 

as I’m able to get around.  
God knows best, I’m so thankful for every day I get to be with 

you. Again, thank you for all of your prayers and love shown 

me. Please Continue!  

  In Christian Love,  

  Carol Forster 

Dear Living Word Congregation, 

 Thank you all for the blessing you have been to me  
during the past 3-4 years as I’ve come to play piano for 

your beautiful worship services. I always felt so loved and 

welcomed by you all! I have also been encouraged by the 

way you value music as a gift God gives us to praise Him. 

The gorgeous grand piano and the resonant acoustics of 

your sanctuary brought joy to this musician’s heart! As a 

strings teacher, I had a need for a church with good 

acoustics and a nice piano to host my studio recitals; and 

you had a need for a pianist; to God be the glory for 

providing for us all in such a wonderful way by bringing 

us together! 
I have also been blessed by three different ministers and 

their strong biblical teaching: Pastor Kent Grothe, Pastor 

Melanie Reiners, and now Pastor Curtis. I have seen God 

continue to provide for Living Word, and I have no 

doubt He will answer prayer for more musicians to help 

with worship.  

You will always have a special place in my heart! 

With gratitude, 

   Elizabeth Schulte 

A NOTE OF THANKS- 
  A good time was had by all on August 21 as the result of the ladies of my 

LWLW Circle organizing a birthday party for me for my 98th. 
  We had not just one cake but two! You can’t beat that! One cake was a 

nicely decorated cake donated by a dear friend of my son Douglas,  
Dr. Don Reed of Dallas, TX. Also, we enjoyed three lovely floral bouquets. A 

large one with balloons was given by my son Douglas’ two daughters,  

Suzanna of Chicago and Allison of Michigan.  

People who attended my party brought a variety of treats and sweets.  
In a way, my son Craig was also in attendance with us, since he was called 

to Heaven by his Savior Jesus Christ on August 21, 2021.  
We were a congenial group and enjoyed the fellowship together at St. Wil-

liams.  

Thanks to all who made my day very special!! Lil Colberg 

    

 



Living Word showed up full force to 

walk in the Corn Festival Parade. 

 A big thank you all of the  

families that came out to help. 
  

Thank you so very much to 

 Colby Weber, Sue and Tim DeJong,  

Teri Hjelle, and our talented  
Vicki Strege who turned out to make a 

joyful noise unto the Lord  with 

 Pastor Curtis during   

Vespers Services at the local  
Care Centers. EVERYONE is welcome to 

join us in song and service. If you are 
 interested in assisting, let the office 

know and we will call on you!  
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Pastor’s Letter 

Grace, Mercy, and Peace, be unto you from our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, 
 
Good communication is important.  Getting the right message out is critical toward  
accomplishing the goal or outcome you have before you.  If you are running a business, 
classroom, sports team, or even a church, it is vital to have a clear message about who 
you are, what you believe, where you are heading, and how you are going to get there. 
There should be what is called an echo chamber that reverberates throughout your  
company or program.  From the boss down to the interns, there is a shibboleth that is 
 repeated by everyone involved.  If a company chooses a slogan of “Family First, Money 
Second”, that very statement should be reflected not only in words but in actions and 
policies as well.  It would come across as disingenuous if let’s say the employees were 
told to work the holiday while the upper level management took a vacation. 
For three years our Savior preached and demonstrated how we should act, pray, treat 
one another, and worship.  He repeated the same message of salvation found only 
through Him.  He told them how to live a Christian life, and then demonstrated and 
practiced what He preached.  After His death, the disciples went out and did the very 
same thing they were taught.  Not one disciple had a different message.   
Jesus said “Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of 
the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit.”  That is truly our most important job.  To  
gather God’s lost sheep.  To fill His church with believers, and to spread the Good News 
throughout the land.  Think about it.  If everyone in our church brought just one person 
into our church every 12 months, we would double in size every year! 
Let’s make that our mission.  To gather God’s children into His house, and to fill His 
church with followers of Christ.  Let that be our mission over the next 12 months, and 
then watch as God continues to bless Living Word Church.   
 
May God bless you and keep you all in your baptismal promise. 
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A Message from our Council President 



Council Minutes 





 

    LIVING WORD LUTHERAN WOMEN 

LWLW hosted a  

wonderful  

“Paint Night”  

After a delicious  
supper, we were able 

to choose from a  
variety of wooden 

crafts and signs and  

paint to our heart’s 

content. A great time 

was had by all who 

attended .   

Did you know…. 

We have greeting cards available 

( single or boxed)  

in the  

Fellowship Hall. 

We also have the new catalog of  

RADA knives. They have an  

expanded inventory-  

it’s not just knives  

anymore. If you would like to order, 

Marcia has a catalog. 

The September mission for 

the Living Word Lutheran 

Women is to offer support 

to Access Ministries  

in Watertown.  

We will be using any  
monetary gifts to buy gas 

and grocery cards for  

Access Ministry to 
 distribute as they see the 

need. There is a container 

on the back table if you 

would like to participate. 

with this mission.  

Thank you!  

Thank you to all who 

donated to our  
August Mission Project. 

We were able to gather 

15+  
comforter sets, more 

than ten sets of  

bedsheets, and several  
pillows and handmade 

quilts and blankets for 

Sleep In Heavenly Peace 

of  Watertown.  
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LWLC Committee Contacts 

 
2025 Council Members: 

 
President: Jackie Olson 

 
Vice President:  Moe Reede 

 
Secretary: Julie Berger 

 
   Youth & Education: Laurie Maas  Moe Reede    

  
    

Worship & Evangelism: Sandy Christensen  Steve Strege                               
         

Treasurer/Finance: Deb Buttke  
  

 Property & Management: Tim DeJong                        
 

Newsletter: Michelle Simonson 
 

Website: livingwordmilbank.com 
 

Living Word Lutheran Women Officers: 
 

Coordinator: Brenda Seehafer 
Vice-coordinator: Sandy Christensen  

Secretary: Lori Kasuske 
Treasurer: Annette Redepenning 
Mission Action: Gloria Cooley 

Mission Growth: Linda Wagner 
Mission Community:  

Advisor: Marcia Heinje   
Pastor: Curtis Simonson 

Living Word Lutheran Church 
101 Northridge Ave 
PO Box 301 
Milbank, SD 57252 
 
605.438.9672 
 
Email:  
livingword@itcmilbank.com 
 
Website: livingwordmil-
bank.com 
 
Pastor Curtis Simonson 
 


